
TOWN OF ARENA  

Town Board Minutes 
June 5, 2023 

 
Town Board Members Present: David Lucey, Bill Gauger, Andrea Joo, Minnie Gauger 

Others Present: Natasha Peterson, Hannah White, Lisa Pretsch, Duane Pretsch, Jessica Gilbert, 

Luke White, John White, Debby White, Sarah Dilley, Justin Dilley, Ingmar Nelson, Chace 

Nelson, Crystal King, Joyce Mason, Cal Jensen.  

1. Meeting called to order by Lucey at 7:01 pm 

2. Roll call taken.  All board members present. 

3. Gauger motions to approve the current agenda, Joo seconded.  Motion carried. 

4. Verification of proper public notice: Town Hall, Arena Post Office, TOA Website, TOA 

Facebook 

5. Minutes from May Board Meeting were reviewed.  Joo motions to approve meeting 

minutes, Gauger seconded.  Motion carried. 

6. Patrolman Report:  Coon Rock Road completed; chip being done next week; discussion 

on plow trucks; discussion on repair of Salt Shed. 

7. Hannah White, Joles Road speed limit discussion.  Motion by Gauger to approve 3 legal 

15 mph speed limit signs and deaf child signs.  Joo seconded.  Motion carried.  

8. Natasha Peterson, discussion on number of animal units and how to proceed-conditional 

use.  Natasha will be put on the Planning and Zoning meeting agenda. 

9. Cal Jensen, 7071 Coon Rock Rd., discussion of rezoning three lots.  Cal and Mabel 

Schofield will be put on Planning and Zoning meeting agenda. 

10.  Board of Review will be August 15 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m.  Open book will be held July 

10-14. 

11. Security Cameras.  Inmar Nelson will be meeting with Eric June 6. 

12. Humane Society Contract.  Discussion. Need further discussion, will be on next meeting 

agenda. 

13. Liquor License Review/Approval-All returned applications were reviewed and approved.  

Motion by Gauger; Joo seconded.  Motion carried. 

14. Review Bills and bank accounts. Gauger motions to approve as presented. Joo seconded. 

15. Public Comment. 86 pickup loads brought to Clean Sweep.   

16. Adjournment 9:38. Gauger motioned to adjourn; Joo seconded.  

 

Submitted June 5, 2023 by Cheryl Schmidt, Town Clerk 
. 


